
 

December 2024   PTocH Junior Club Newsletter 

 As we head into the summer break it is a great 

time to reflect on a very successful first half of the 

season. The junior club has grown in numbers and it 
is lovely to see the new and old members improving 

their skills and making new friendships. We are very 

excited with the prospect of a new track before the 
end of the season—thanks for all your patience as 

we have worked around the lack of some facilities. 

For those spending the summer away try and keep 

running, jumping or throwing—the beach is a great 
place to practice this. Colgate Games athletes can 

look forward to a great weekend of competition –    

see you all there. 

                           Meri Kirihimete, Sarah & Natalie Important Dates 

17 Dec     Christmas program 

21 Dec      Relay program 

17-19  Jan Colgate Games 

28 Jan      Clubnights restart  

6 Feb  Club Champs 

 

Contact Details 

jcc@ptoch.org.nz 

Sarah  027 687 2423 

Information 

Papanui Toc H Facebook 

 

In the event of bad weather 
we will post cancellations on 
the  Papanui Toc H Facebook 
page by 4pm. 

 

Congratulations to the following athletes who have received Ath-

lete of the Week certificates: 

Maddy ACourt, Maddie Hollows, Eric Williams 

New Club Records 

Lily Dunne   100m  13.13 

Christmas Club Night 17 December 

Bring your Santa hats, Elf outfits, Reindeer 

ears or Christmas T shirts for our last night 

of the season.  

We will have obstacle courses, throwing 

competitions and relays followed by a free 

sausage sizzle. 
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Well done to all the athletes who were awarded 

medals at the recent Quadrathon event 

Girls 10   Charlotte Robertson 3rd 

Girls 11   Isla Tafu 1st, Scarlett Nutbrown 3rd 

Girls 12 Madison Bovendeerd 1st 

Boys 11 Hudson Stratford-Bevins 2nd 

Boys 13    Rocco North 2nd 

Boys 14    Cody Broderson 2nd , Tyler Selvam-


